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Notice of Repeal of Rules and Regulations  
City and County of Denver 

Board of Public Health & Environment 
 
 

All interested parties are hereby given notice that the City and County of Denver,  
the Board of Public Health & Environment has repealed the 2002 Rules and 
Regulations Governing the Permitting of Non-Spayed/Neutered Dogs and Cats in 
accordance with the authority in Article II, Part 12 of the Charter and Chapter 24, 
Article VIII of the Denver Revised Municipal Code, and pursuant to the regulation. 

 
 

The Board of Public Health & Environment has repealed the 2002 
Rules and Regulations Governing Permitting of Non-Spayed/Neutered Dogs and Cats 

 
 

 
The above mentioned rules and regulations are on file and available for  public 
inspection and copying in the Office of the Clerk and Recorder, but have been 
removed from the Board of Public Health & Environment’s website, 
www.denvergov.org/PublicHealthBoard. 
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